
    
September 21, 2005 

Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
New York State Public 
  Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223-1350 
 
RE:  Massena Electric Department 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
Attached for filing with the Commission is First Revised Tariff Leaves 2, 26, 27 and 28 to the Schedule 
for Electric Service P.S.C. No. 2 ELECTRICITY issued by Massena Electric Department (“Massena” 
or “the Company”) to become effective January 1, 2006. 
 
The purpose of this filing is to update reconnection charges to more accurately reflect the costs to 
Massena to perform these services.  These charges have not been increased since 1990.  In addition, 
Massena would like to charge customers a fee for checks received as payment and subsequently 
dishonored by the bank.  This fee will cover Massena’s administrative costs for handling such checks.  
The proposed tariff leaves will not result in a material gain in revenues for the Company.  Rather, they 
will better cover the costs associated with the services provided.  A workpaper is attached detailing 
the method used to calculate the cost of reconnection services. 
 
The Company asks that questions regarding this filing be directed to: 
 

Frank W. Radigan 
Hudson River Energy Group 
120 Washington Ave., 2nd floor 
Albany, NY  12210 
Tel:  (518) 436-1628 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
For the Massena Electric Department 

 
By:  Frank W. Radigan 

  
120 Washington Ave, 2nd Floor 
Albany, NY 12210 
Phone: 518-436-1628 
Fax:      518-436-1630 
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